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Brevoort Park Newsletter September 2022 

Brevoort Park, are you ready? 
 

Fall in Brevoort Park is a busy time of year with school beginning 

(remember to watch those new speed zones), BPCA program registration, 

special events, and our annual AGM.  

 

You won’t want to miss this year’s AGM BBQ in the park and carnival 

games. Everyone is welcome to learn about the upcoming events in the 

community,  win prizes, have supper, and learn about opportunities to 

meet others and get involved.  

 

See the back page for details of this year’s AGM. 
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Gavin and Elton out for a stroll 

 Submitted by Wilma H 

Do you have a photo you would like to share of life in 

Brevoort Park? Email your submission to 

newsletter@brevoortpark.ca 

The Brevoort Park Community 

Association runs on volunteer power, by 

people just like you! 

Our board members are a diverse group 

with  common goals in mind: to get to know 

others and give back to the community. 

How can you help? 

 Join us as a board member (time 

commitment varies, no experience 

necessary) 

 Volunteer for an event or special project 

 Like, follow and share on social media to 

help increase our exposure 

 Participate in programs and events 

 Purchase your $10.00 annual 

membership. 
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BPCA is hosting the 3rd Annual Halloween Scavenger Hunt 

#bpcahunt 

An alternative to greeting trick or treaters at your door. 

Residents wishing to support the hunt, will receive a sign to put on 

their door indicating that they have donated their treats to the 

#bpcahunt so there are no tricks! Please contact us via Facebook 

messenger or email president@brevoortpark.ca 

 

Watch for more information on sign up and prizes in October! 

Rink Repair Day and Parks Clean Up– October 1 

Show our community green spaces  and  rink some love! “Cowboy BBQ” for 

the volunteers.  

**We are seeking some help in organizing this event**  

info@brevoortpark.ca to sign up 

Annual AGM and BBQ—September 9  

Join us for our annual AGM and family BBQ! Feed your family supper and try your luck 

with some carnival games. Details are found on the back page of this newsletter.  

You have a chance to win some BP Bucks right here in this newsletter to spend at the 

event.  

Turkey Bingo– November 24 

Play Bingo for a chance to win a turkey dinner. Location TBA. Watch our 

social  media pages or website for more information on this event.  

Www. Facebook.com/brevoortpark 

Instagram: brevoortpark 

Www.brevoortpark.ca 
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Newsletter Ads 

Are you interested in purchasing ad 
space in the newsletter? 

Our print newsletters are delivered 
to 1870 doors. The newsletter is also 
available digitally on our website.  

 

Business Card- $25 

1/4 Page- $70 

1/6 Page- $50 

1/3 Page-$95 

1/2 Page- $140 

 

Your advertising helps to off-set 
costs related to newsletter printing.  

 

 

 

 

 

Are you interested in a subscription? 
Prepay for the year (4 editions) and 
receive a 15% discount. 

 

Advertise on our rink boards! $150/ 2 
years. Purchaser to supply the art/ 
banner. 

 

Would you like to run a half-page 
local business showcase article? Lets 
talk! 

 

Email for info: 

Newsletter@brevoortpark.ca 

Did you just read all of the great events 

that are planned for our community? 

Did you know that we have no events 

coordinator? 

This means board members who are currently filling other roles 

are doing double duty to plan community events (on top of jobs 

and families.. Phew!).  

We are urgently seeking help in events. Help provide leadership 

for one event.. Help for two.. Or sign on as our events 

coordinator!  There will be plenty of assistance from the other 

board members.  We have had to cancel events over the past 

year due to no help. 

Feeling shy? Bring a friend! This is a great position to share 

with others. Many hands make light work.  

Contact the BPCA today or attend our upcoming AGM.  
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Hello Brevoort Park residents, 

I hope you are enjoying this beautiful summer in our city.  It 

was wonderful to see festival season in full swing and so 

many people in our parks and along Meewasin Trail. 

Construction season continues and it has been challenging 

in some areas, but I am pleased to see many improvements 

to basic infrastructure in Ward 6. The storm retention pond 

at WWW Ashley Park has been a huge highlight, as it has 

helped  relieve flooding pressures to area homes and 

businesses. For more information on construction in your 

area, go to www.saskatoon.ca/construction. Thank you for 

your patience as crews work to complete these projects.  

Options for the Downtown Event and Entertainment 

District are expected to be made public before you read 

this newsletter. Whenever they are announced, the City 

will be seeking your feedback. While securing the event 

centre location is the next step, there will be many more 

steps before Council is asked to approve a capital project. 

It’s hard to believe this journey began in 2016, and we 

clearly have a long way to go. Still, it is a significant step.  

Where we decide to locate this future event centre will set 

in motion many other aspects about how our downtown 

will evolve and grow. I want to send a shout out to our local 

Advisory Committee working with the City’s technical 

experts, as they help to guide this process. It is a once-in-a-

generation project, and together we will create the District 

with and for our whole community. 

Thank you for the honour to represent you at City Hall. If 

you have any questions or comments, please be in touch 

at: cynthia.block@saskatoon.ca 

Happy Fall! 

Sincerely, Cynthia 

 

 

http://www.saskatoon.ca/construction
mailto:cynthia.block@saskatoon.ca


6 

School kindergarten registration for the 2022/2023 school year has 
begun. Children who will be 5 years old on or before January 31, 2023 
(birthday January 31, 2018) can register for kindergarten for the 
upcoming school year. Please share this information with neighbors 
who have Kindergarten age children. We have two options for 
elementary schools in Brevoort Park.  

Ecole St. Matthew School 

French Immersion (Greater Saskatoon Catholic Schools) 

306-659-7410  

https://www.gscs.ca/mat/page/831/registration 

Brevoort Park School 

(Saskatoon Public School) 

306-683-7110 

www.saskatoonpublicschools.ca/brevoortpark 

Rink Repair Day 

Our community rink can’t run 

without you. We rely on volunteers to 

help make ice, clear show, and 

complete repairs.  

Our equipment requires some 

maintenance and the rink needs new 

puck board, paint and love.  

Join us October 1  for a rink work-

bee.  

Free hotdog BBQ lunch for 

volunteers. 

Watch our social media pages and 

the fall newsletter for additional 

information.  

Rink Supervision 

Our rink requires an operating grant 

to run. Part of the requirement for 

obtaining the grant is supervised rink 

time. We rely on volunteers to 

supervise the rink at this time and 

ensure pucks and sticks staff off the 

ice.  

Unfortunately we have had ZERO 

volunteers over the last two years. In 

addition, our rink supervision board 

position is vacant for the 2022-2023 

season.   

If we do not have a volunteer to 

take on the board positions and if 

volunteers do not sign up for short 

shifts to assist, we run the risk of 

losing our funding , and 

consequently our rink.   

If your children or family are rink 

users, please help. More information:  

info@brevoortpark.ca 
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The Gift of Music 
 

 

A Life Time of Enjoyment 

Piano and Guitar Lessons:  Taught in Brevoort 
Park 

Call: Harriet Miller, 306-249-0592  Cell: 306-280-
0379 

Or facebook: 

Message:  Studio M – Harriet Miller’s Music 
Studio 

Over 25 Years of Teaching Experience 

B.Mus.Mus.Ed, B.Ed., M. Ed. 

A.R.C.T. Analysis, Harmony & Counterpoint 

RCM Gr. 9 Piano & Voice 

Music for Weddings, Receptions, Parties 

Email the number of this page to  

president@brevoortpark.ca  
 
to claim your BP bucks to be used at the games 
during our AGM on 
September 9. 

 

 

 

 

 

Basketball is back in Brevoort Park this fall! 

 

Registration is now open for the Saskatoon Minor Basketball 
Association (SMBA) Fall league. SMBA is a community association-
driven league for players in grades 1-12. Registration can be completed 
online at SMBA.ca. Registration closes on August 31st.  

 

Dunkaroos: Grades 1-2 - Canada Basketball Fundamental Skills 
Development Program 

Community League: Grades 3-12 - Players of all skill levels compete 
for teams in their community association 

Next Level Development League: Grades 5-8 - Citywide premier 
league for Competitive Players 

 

For more information about the leagues, please visit SMBA.ca. 

 
The community association is also seeking help with coaches for the 
upcoming season, starting in October. Coaching is a great 
opportunity for parents, siblings, and other community members to 
get involved in the basketball community in Saskatoon! 

 

Cost-as-a-Barrier funding is available to ensure all children have the 
opportunity to play. All inquiries are confidential. 

 
If there are any questions about basketball registration, please contact 
Mary and Gavin K. at basketball@brevoortpark.ca. 

Seeking program instructors for the following fall classes: 

Ballet , Bootcamp, Youth Drop-In, Volleyball, Young Einstein's, Drawing 

Email: indoorcoodinator@brevoortpark.ca 

To apply or request more information on these opportunities.  

http://SMBA.ca
http://SMBA.ca
mailto:basketball@brevoortprak.ca
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You may have noticed our very 

popular friend at the  Spring 

Spectacular. This froggy will be 

joining our association to help 

keep people smiling in our 

community.  Unfortunately they 

do not have a name yet! 

Kids of Brevoort Park, we need 

your help! 

Submit your name suggestions 

to newsletter@brevoortpark.ca. 

Be sure to include your first 

name and contact information. 

Submitted names will be voted 

on over our Facebook page and 

the winner will receive a little 

something special!  

Why are frogs always happy? 

They eat whatever bugs them! 

Tell us a story about why you think your neighbour is great.  

 

It can be because of good deeds, volunteering that they do in the community 
(Brevoort Park or beyond), or help they’ve given you. Are they newcomers to 
this neighbourhood or even this city or country? Or are they fixtures in this 
community and have been here for decades? There are lots of stories out 
there and we want to hear them.  

Indeed, we need to hear them. We are inundated with the news, whether it is 
from a social media site or television or the newspaper. It’s important to 
remember there are good things happening, too, and sometimes right under 
our noses. Good news stories can also achieve a positive mood, and feelings 
of hopefulness and happiness, and we all could use more of that.  

Tell us one! Your submission may be shared in our next newsletter or over 
social media pages.   

What else? We will draw for  fresh homemade bread for you and your 
neighbour!  

 

Submit to: 
newsletter@brevoortpark.ca 
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Registration: August 25 to September 9 

brevoortpark.ca/store 

In person (online) registration assistance: September 9th immediately following the Annual 
General Meeting which commences at 6:30p.m.  Located at Brevoort Park rink (see back page for 
details) 

 Membership fee of $10 per year is required. Memberships are transferrable with other community 
associations. 

 Programs may change.  Consult brevoortpark.ca for final details and program descriptions 

 Cost-as-a-barrier assistance and/or KidSport applications are available for those facing financial hardships. To 
inquire/apply, please contact indoorcoordinator@brevoortpark.ca or ask a volunteer at our AGM.  All inquiries 

are kept confidential.   

IN-PERSON CLASSES Ages Day/ Time Dates Price 

Kindersoccer 3-5yrs M    6PM - 6:30PM Sept 12 – Dec 12 $35 

Ballet 3-5yrs W    6:30pm - 7PM Sept 14 – Dec 14 $40 

Bootcamp 14+ Th   7:30PM - 8:30PM Sept 15 – Dec 15 $60 

Pickleball 16+ M    6PM - 7:15PM Sept 12 – Dec 12 $30 

    M    7:15PM -  8:30PM Sept 12 – Dec 12 $30 

    W   6PM - 7:15PM Sept 14 – Dec 14 $30 

    W   7:15PM -  8:30PM Sept 14 – Dec 14 $30 

Learn to Play Volleyball 10-18yrs F     6PM - 7PM Sept 16 – Dec 16 FREE 

Youth Drop-In 10-18yrs F    7:30PM - 9PM Sept 16 – Dec 16 $40 

Young Einstein’s 5-9yrs M   6PM – 7PM Sept 12 – Dec 12 $50 

Drawing 9-15yrs M   7PM – 8PM Sept 12 – Dec 12 $45 

Learn to Play Guitar 
* A guitar is required 

9-14yrs Th   7PM – 7:45PM Sept 15 – Dec 15 $40 

          

VIRTUAL OFFERINGS         

All Levels Yoga w/ Marie 14+ M  7:30PM – 9PM Sept 12 – Dec 12 $100 

Gentle Yoga w/ Marie 16+ W  6PM – 7PM Sept 14 – Dec 14 $80 
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Kindersoccer—$35 
St. Matthew's Multi-Purpose Room 

Intro to soccer through preschool games and fun. Dribbling, passing and run-

ning, and gross motor skill development. 

Ballet—$40 
St. Matthew's Multi-Purpose Room 

Classes are tailored to encourage fun, creativity and a love of dance through 
movement to music. Students will begin to learn the basic posture and turn out 
required for ballet. Participants are asked to wear a bodysuit or similar comfort-
able clothing, ballet/jazz shoes recommended. Parents are asked to wait out-
side during dance lessons. Parents will be invited to watch the last class of the 
program.  

Bootcamp—$60 
St. Matthews Multi-Purpose Room 

A fitness class for all levels with low impact choreography and exercises focus-
ing on building bone mass, muscular strength and endurance. 
 

Pickleball—$30 
Brevoort Park Gym  

Pickleball is a racquet sport that combines elements of badminton, tennis, and 
table tennis. Players use solid paddles to hit a perforated polymer ball, similar to 
a whiffle ball, over a net. Lots of fun whether you are a beginner or a seasoned 
player!  

Learn to Play Volleyball FREE 
Brevoort Park Gym  

Serve, Set, SPIKE! Learn the skills to volleyball by working with in a  team. You 
will learn the basics skills while having fun with others.  

Youth Drop-In—-$40 
Brevoort Park Gym  

Open gym for a variety of sports and activities each week. 

Young Einstein's—$50 

Brevoort Park Small Gym 
Each week has a science theme that will be explored through experiments, cre-
ative arts, music and active games. 

All Levels Yoga—$100 
Virtual 

All Levels Yoga integrates all aspects of yoga including breath work, active yoga 
postures, mindful movement, passive stretching and deep relaxation. This is a 
great class for experienced yoga students, but is open to all levels. Yoga mat 
and a Mexican style blanket (or a large towel) to class. 

Gentle Yoga—$80 
Virtual 

Gentle Yoga uses passive stretching, restorative postures and deep relaxation 
to help calm the mind and release tension in the body. This is a great class for 
beginners, but is open to all levels. Please bring a yoga mat and a Mexican style 
blanket (or a large towel) to class. 

Drawing—$45              
Brevoort Park Library 

Are you interested in comics, cartoons, graphic novels or do you just like to 
draw? Learn to develop your graphic abilities and explore your creative side.   

Learn to Play Guitar—$40 
Brevoort Park Library 

Learn the beginning fundamentals of guitar playing in a pressure free, welcom-
ing environment. Class is designed for people brand new to the instrument.   

A guitar is required for this class.    
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The following article was rinted with permission from CBC 

First Person and submitted by V. Lanke 

Growing up, I always longed for more family. My family 

immigrated from India to Canada when I was four, so the 

only family members I really knew were my younger sister, 

mom and dad. While the four of us are a tight unit, 

sometimes it hasn't felt enough.  

During holidays like Diwali and Christmas, our apartment 

would feel empty. I'd long for the sprawling families my 

friends at school had — grandparents, aunts, uncles, cousins 

and friends, with plenty of family traditions.  

In difficult moments, my longing for family was like a hole 

that would never fill. I'd wish for a support system to lean on, 

learn from and be reminded we weren't alone in the world.  

In the 16 years that my family has lived in Saskatoon, I've 

learned that emptiness will always be a part of our immigrant 

experience. However, I've also found that sometimes people 

walk into your life and become your chosen family.  

My parents were overwhelmed first-time home buyers when 

we first met Denny and Pat. I was nine at the time.  

We pulled up to the house and noticed an elderly man 

tending his front lawn with great care. After taking a peek 

inside the house, we were on our way back to the car when 

the man smiled at us, as if inviting us in for a conversation.  

When we asked about the area, he enthusiastically launched 

into a history of the neighbourhood and his family. Our 

conversation offered reassurance at a time when we needed 

it.  

A day or two after we moved into the neighbourhood, our 

doorbell rang. That was how we came to know Denny, the 

man with a bright smile, and his wife Pat, a woman full of 

cheer and practical advice. 

 Denny and Pat always made us feel we belonged in the 

neighbourhood. Anytime we walked by, Pat would wave to 

us from their wide living room window and Denny would 

strike up a friendly conversation.  

Together, Denny and Pat helped us navigate life any way 

they could. Denny enthusiastically offered valuable 

experience to home renovation projects from lawn care to 

fencing and roof work. Pat's endless wisdom helped with 

many of life's moments.  

When I got into a specialized science program on the other 

side of the city as an elementary student, Denny and Pat 

generously drove me when it was too cold to take a bus. 

They would even park on our driveway, five minutes early 

every time, just so I wouldn't have to walk across the street 

to their home in the freezing weather.  

Pat patiently taught my mom how to drive — an essential 

skill in Saskatoon. When it was my turn to learn, Pat taught 

me too. Now when one of us drives, I'm reminded of Pat's 

love.  

When I moved for a summer job, I was worried because I 

didn't know how to cook. Pat gave me a parting gift of a 

cookbook, full of recipes gathered over the years. Many 

years later, I still refer to it.  

(Continued on page 9) 

As an immigrant, I longed for family. Now neighbours have become that kin for me 

The kindness of strangers that have become family is a gift I will always cherish.  
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One summer when my bicycle broke down, I asked 

Denny for help. He took me and my bike to the shop 

and explained the problem. He could have introduced 

me as his neighbour, but instead he said, "this is my 

granddaughter." I will never forget that moment.  

Looking back, I realize I had already internalized that 

Denny and Pat were family. Their friendship has 

made sure no Christmas — a new tradition for our 

family — or birthday has felt empty.  

I'm proud of many things, but being their 

granddaughter tops that list.  

Our friendship with another family across the street 

also started with smiles through the window. One 

day, out of the blue, they generously invited our 

family to their 25th wedding anniversary 

celebrations. We showed up not knowing anyone, but 

they welcomed us into their lives without hesitation.  

From there, our friendship blossomed. We've shared 

many meals together. They've introduced us to the 

sweetest of jams, Saskatoon berry crisp and the art of 

making an impeccable salad dressing, and my family 

has shared our Indian curries and sweets.  

They've been the first to celebrate us with all of life’s 

milestones. Even when we can't celebrate in person, 

they find a way. When Diwali rolled around in the 

pandemic, they sent us a box of cookies shaped as 

diyas — lamps that hold special meaning in our 

culture.  

Through life's challenges — job loss and mental 

health journeys — they've stood by our side and been 

the people we could lean on. They still check in on us, 

reminding us each time that we are not alone.  

Now when I think of family, I picture a web with 

strands connecting all the people that make us feel 

seen, heard, supported, understood and empowered. 

The most beautiful part is that this web can keep 

expanding.  

With kindness and open hearts, Denny, Pat and the 

family across the street chose to embrace our 

immigrant family. Now they, in turn, have become 

the family I so deeply cherish.  

Link to article: https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/

saskatchewan/first-person-neighbours-kindness-

immigrantfamily-1.6541211  

Do you have an article, a story or photos you wish to share with the community? We are always seeking local content 

for the newsletter. Email newsletter@brevoortpark.ca  



13 

BPCA 2022-2023 Annual Membership 

 

Name:  

Address:  

Email:  

Phone:  

 

2022-2023 BPCA Membership - 

Total $10.00 

 

Cheques should be made out to 
BPCA. Cheques or cash can be 
mailed or dropped off at  1529 Early 
Drive. 

2022-2023 Community Association 

Membership Purchases 

Memberships can be purchased online through our web-

site: https://brevoortpark.ca/store 

Memberships are non-refundable and transfer to any 

other community association in Saskatoon. 

Programming and community 

endeavors  couldn’t happen 

without the help of our friends at 
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Companion Animals and Older Adults presented by the Saskatchewan 
SPCA 

Weds Sept 21 10 am Online via ZOOM, FREE 

Humans and animals share many things in common- one big factor being 
that they both experience the aging process in similar ways. This presen-
tation will dive into some of the many considerations that come with be-
ing a caregiver for a companion animal as we age into older adulthood.  

 

75 Ways to Save on Household Expenses presented by Credit Counsel-
ing Society 

Thurs Sept 29 10 am, Online via ZOOM, Cost: $10, SCOA Members 
free 

Noticed the cost of living continues to rise every year? Groceries are more 
expensive, the cost of utilities is creeping higher, and so is the cost of 
transportation. We know there’s got to be a better way to save, but how? 
In the 75 Ways to Save on Household Expenses workshop/webinar, learn 
how to reduce electricity and heating expenses with simple fixes, save 
money on cable, telephone and internet bills, reduce grocery bills every 
month and much more. 

TO REGISTER, PHONE 306.652.2255 

2020 College Drive, Saskatoon, SK S7N 
2W4 

Phone – (306) 652-2255  

admin@scoa.ca 

SCOA.ca 

FREE Canine Behaviour Training Sessions 

Align Canine Training will be leading FREE behaviour training sessions at City of 
Saskatoon Dogs Parks throughout the summer. Sessions will focus on the following: 

• Basic training tips 

• Recognizing and understanding dog behaviour 

• How to have a more positive off-leash experience with your dog 

• and more! 
 
Sessions are limited to 15 people. Participation is on a first come, first served basis. All owners must have their pet on 
a leash for the session. Signage will be in place at each Dog Park to indicate where to meet the instructor for the session. 
Remember to ensure your pet is on a leash for the session. Owners are encouraged to arrive at the Dog Park early to 
ensure your pet has an opportunity to familiarize itself with the park and is ready to participate in the training 
session.  Additional dates can be viewed at https://www.saskatoon.ca/services-residents/pet-licensing-animal-services/
dog-parks 
 

Tuesday, September 6 Hampton North 6:30 - 7:15 p.m. 

Friday, September 9 Sutherland Beach 6:30 - 7:15 p.m. 

Monday, September 12 Pierre Radisson 6:30 - 7:15 p.m. 

Tuesday, September 13 Paul Mostaway 6:30 - 7:15 p.m. 

Friday, September 16 Caswell 6:30 - 7:15 p.m. 

mailto:admin@scoa.ca
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Follow us on Facebook, Instagram, Communibee, website or email blast to 

get the updates on this upcoming opportunity to support your local 

community and take home some great prizes. 

 

BPCA Website www.brevoortpark.ca 

 

Facebook www.facebook.com/brevoortpark 

 

Instagram brevoortpark 

 Email list info@brevoortpark.ca 

  

Your Brevoort Park Community Association 

Meet the board members of your BPCA. These are the tireless volunteers who have ensured our rink operates, 

programs run, information gets out, and we have some fun together. All of these individuals have jobs/ are in school 

and have families yet volunteer their free time to make our community a great place to be. Thank you to everyone!  

If you are interested in joining our team, reach out or come to our AGM. All of our positions can be 

shared  so bring a friend or meet a new one and offer to team up with an existing board member. 

President Lorraine F. 

Vice President ***VACANT*** 

Treasurer Richard S. 

Secretary Meena S. 

Indoor Coordinator Sarah C. 

Rink Maintenance Jay S. 

Rink Supervision ***VACANT*** 

Newsletter/ Communications Natasha M. 

Block Captain Lisa R.F. 

St. Matthew School Liaison Wilma H. 

Brevoort Park School Liaison Haley Z. 

Soccer Coordinators Kirsten M. 

Basketball Coordinator Mary K. and Gavin K. 

Social Events Coordinator ***VACANT*** 

Volunteer Coordinator ***VACANT*** 

Website Anurag S. 

Community Consultant Shelly P.S. 

Members at Large 
Celeste B. 
Florence D. 
Heather K. 

https://www.cjwwradio.com/2020/04/25/92549/
mailto:treasurer@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:secretary@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:%20indoorcoordinator@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:rink_maint@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:rink_supervision@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:newsletter@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:blockcaptain@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:stmatthewliaison@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:bpliaison@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:soccer@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:basketball@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:events@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:volunteer@brevoortpark.ca
mailto:Shelly.Panko-Schultz@Saskatoon.ca
mailto:
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